The Town Council of the Town of Johnstown met in a Special Meeting on Monday, May 11, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in a virtual meeting for reasons related COVID19.  
Mayor Lebsack led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:
Those answering present were:   Councilmembers Berg, Lemasters, Mellon, Molinar Jr. Tallent and Young 
The following staff members were also present in the virtual meeting:  Avi Rocklin, Town Attorney, Matt LeCerf, Town Manager, and  Kim Meyer Planning Director.
Agenda Approval

Councilmember Lemasters made a motion seconded by Councilmember Berg to approve the Agenda.   Motion carried with a roll call vote.  
New Business

A. Resolution 2020-13 – Opposing Rock & Rail, LLC’s Application for a Change of Zone (Weld County Case No. COZ20-004)

Resolution 2020-13 was requested by Town Council opposing the rezoning of Weld County Case No. COZ20-004.  The rezoning proposal would rezone approximately 133 acres from Agricultural (A) to Heavy Industrial (I-3).  This property is within the town’s Growth Management Area.    Councilmember Berg made a motion seconded by Councilmember Mellon to approve Resolution 2020-13 as presented and submit a signed copy of the resolution to Weld County to be recognized as an opposition to the application.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.
Town Manager Matt LeCerf updated Council on the progress of the I-25 construction and funding.  CDOT has stated there is not funding available to install the diverging diamond intersection planned for Highway 60 and I-25.  Council instructed staff to work with the town attorney to draft a letter to be signed by the Mayor expressing Council’s displeasure with CDOT putting the intersection on hold.  
                                                                     Mayor                  
                                                                 Town Clerk
